

## **STATE OF WYOMING**

## FOURTH JUDICIAL DISTRICT

Dear Potential Jurors:

You have been summoned to serve as a potential juror. Jury service is a cornerstone of our constitutional justice system. Our system depends upon you and we thank you!

In light the COVID-19 pandemic, our courts have taken precautions to ensure your safety when we ask you to do your civic duty and serve as jurors. These measures include:

Health screenings for all potential jurors before entering the courtrooms;

Social distancing before entering and within all courtrooms;

Personal protective equipment masks will be required (gloves and hand sanitizer will also be available). If you do not bring your own mask, one will be provided as you enter the third floor of the courthouse.

When you arrive at the Courthouse at 8:30 a.m., you will be screened and further directed as to the jury selection process. While we cannot guarantee that any of us will not be exposed to corona virus, we have developed these protective measures in accordance with State and County public health guidance to minimize any risk to your health.

Prior to your arrival to the courthouse, if you are experiencing or have recently experienced any of the following symptoms: **flu like symptoms, fever higher than 100** °**F, coughing or sneezing, compromising health condition, recent exposure to another who tested positive for COVID 19**, please contact the Circuit Court Clerk 307-674-2940. You will be further advised regarding jury service.

If you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions for us to make your experience at the courthouse better, please let us know.

Shelley A. Cundiff Circuit Court Judge